February 1987 Journal 

Unit 4 Chairman Submits Journal Article

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – Greetings. We are sending along a message received from Unit 4 Chairman Bill Sorrell:


We at Ship Repair Unit, Pacific, are federal employees of the Department of National Defence in the dockyard, Esquimalt, British Columbia, and we compromise Unit 4 of Local 230. As civil servants, we are subject to changes being made in government due to economic cuts. I will say they are not beneficial to all, but they are making the old sayings about government workers a thing of the past.


Congratulations to Brother Bob Tweter, electronics technician, on his recent retirement. Enjoy it to the full, Bob! Congratulations are also in order to Brother Bob Garrioch on his success in winning the recent competition for charge hand, marine wireman, a well-deserved promotion. 


For the next three years, the officers of Unit 4 are: chairman, Bill Sorrell, vice chairman, Jim Carlson; recorder, Art Pugh; Executive Committee members Einer Olson and Al Taylor. Our sincere appreciation is extended to our past chairman, Carl Kavanaugh. 

The delegates to the International Convention in Toronto were: Local 230 President Harvey Steeves, Assistant Business Manager Jack Zettler; Business Representative Doug Cronk; Executive Committee member, Unit 1, Stan Wall; chairman, Unit 4, Bill Sorrell. 


A little reminder to all Brothers and Sisters to pay close attention to their job specifications. Now and again we have some problems concerning people working out their classifications and not realizing it. This can, and usually does, cause problems. 


Become a “union person” not just a dues-payer. Get involved. With our reduced number of unit meetings, everyone should be able to attend. So come on out, and encourage others to be active participants, too. Recently gleaned from this illustrious Journal and worthy of being repeated: “Buy union products and use union services as you would have union wages paid unto you.” 

Thanks, Bill. If any other unit chairmen are so moved, please send items along to the business office.


I take this opportunity to personally thank all of the Canadian locals that voted for me as their IEC member, Eighth District, Canada. Having been appointed by President Pillard in January, 1984, it was most gratifying to be elected by our Canadian Brothers and Sisters at our 33rd Convention held in Canada. Local 230 also thanks all our sister locals in Ontario which have employed so many of our inside wiremen in the last 18 months. We hope you can continue to do so in the New Year. 

J.R. “Jim” McAvoy, B.M.   
